
 
NOTICE 

OF REVIEW/COMMENT PERIOD 
OF 

CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE & EVALUATION REPORT (“CAPER”) 
MILLCREEK TOWNSHIP, PA / HUD CDBG PROGRAM 

 
Notice is hereby given that Millcreek Township’s Consolidated Annual Performance & Evaluation Report 
(“CAPER”) of its Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program for Fiscal Year 2019 is available for 
review and comment from February 13, 2021 to February 27, 2021.  
 
The CAPER can be reviewed on the township’s website-- https://www.millcreektownship.com or a copy can 
be obtained by contacting: 

Erie County Department of Planning 
150 East Front Street, Suite 300 

Erie, PA 16507 
Attn: Joseph T. Berdis, CDBG Administrator 

(814) 451-7300 
jberdis@eriecountypa.gov 

 
The CAPER provides an assessment of the Township’s accomplishments during program Fiscal Year July 1, 
2019 to June 30, 2020 utilizing FY 2019 CDBG funds, prior year CDBG monies, and other monies to address 
housing and non-housing community development needs identified in the Annual Action Plan (AAP) and Five 
Year CP.   
 
Any person, group, or agency wishing to comment on the “CAPER” should write or email the Erie County 
Department of Planning by February 28, 2021. The “CAPER”, including any public comments, will be 
submitted to HUD on March 1, 2021.   
 

Millcreek Township Supervisors 
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